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Why is it important? 

CETA has not attracted the same level of interest as TTIP to date, but the potential impact could 

be considerable for health and public services. As Public Citizen, a campaigning organisation in 

Canada has identified ‘Four out of every five U.S.-owned firms operating in EU member states 

could gain new rights to attack European Union and EU member state policies using CETA’s ISDS 

mechanism at the stroke of a pen from their parent corporations’. 

 

There are a number of specific concerns relating to CETA as follows: 

 

 The chapter on labour rights is not enforceable, setting a precedent for TTIP and potentially 

impacting on the rights of workers in public services. 

 Whilst the existing exemptions do appear to cover health services, there is concern that the 

definition of public services including health is too narrow and will result in future challenge. 

 CETA embeds the ratchet clause, which locks in current and future privatisation of services 

and does not enable services to return to their pre-CETA position. 

 CETA is subject to the negative list approach meaning that services are only excluded if 

they are listed in the agreement. This means that new services or structures of services that 

might emerge in the future are not covered by the agreement. 

 

As the detail of the text cannot be changed, the RCN will highlight concerns and urge the UK 

Government and MEPS to consider the impact on the health services and the NHS if the deal is 

ratified. 

 

Next steps 

The RCN is a member of EPSU (European Public Service Unions) who is actively campaigning on 

CETA. The RCN will be working closely with EPSU to highlight concerns around CETA to both 

members of the European Parliament and UK Parliamentarians. The first step in raising 

awareness will be when CETA is formally put to the European Council (expected during summer 

2016). In the case of mixed agreement, this step must take place before national parliaments are 

able to ratify the deal on an individual basis. Our current understanding is that the European 

Parliament will be voting on CETA during autumn/Winter of 2016/17. It will be important for UK 

MEPs and UK Government to be targeted to highlight the RCN concerns and to ask them to take 

action if health services cannot be protected. 

 

The RCN will continue to monitor CETA and will engage directly with members in lobbying activity 

once the timetable for ratification is clear. 
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